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December 2021 

Baptisms  

Asher Craley, child of Lee and Meredith Craley on Sunday, November 14, 2021  

John Sourbeer, child of Jason and Sheena Sourbeer on Sunday, December 12, 2021  

Missions Team – November 17  

Our Missions team met in November for regular meeting to discuss plans for 2022.  

Leadership Summit – October 13 

With other staff members and leaders of the congregation, I attended the leadership summit in 

October. I loved the opportunity to collaborate with lay leaders in our congregation.  

Give Serve Lead Team – November 16 and December 9  

Throughout the fall, this team has been working to put together a list of folks for leadership 

roles, especially council members. We have met several times to discuss potential nominees.  

Podcast  

Make sure to check out the pastors’ conversations about secularism and Christianity and our 

Christmas memories.  

Covid-19 Task Force Meeting – November 9 and December 7  

The task force discussed any possible changes. We have decided to reconvene in the new year.  

Creative Worship – December 1  

The staff discussed the worship offerings for the next month. It will be a busy December!  

Christmas Eve Greeters  

In addition to worship service planning, I have worked with Jane Killian to recruit greeters for 

Christmas Eve. We are excited to be worshipping in person this year and we went to make sure 

we are welcoming folks the best we can!  

Synod Candidacy Committee – November 10 and December 9   

I met with our synod’s candidacy committee in November and December for an approval 

interview, the last interview in the process and an endorsement, the second interview.   

Young Family Check-ins  



Throughout this month, I have continued meeting with or chatting on the phone with several of 

Trinity’s young families. I was curious to see how they are doing, especially because many had 

no yet returned back to in-person worship.  

Next New Member Class 2022  

I am working on the next new member class at Trinity for early 2022. One of my goals for 2022 

is to revamp the new member program at Trinity.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


